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Sound the horns, crack out the champagne.  A 
great big congratulations is in order for Ross, a 
foundation member at Wellington and Kapiti and 
also recognised by some as 
grandpa in Mrs Brown Boys.  

Ross gave up his locks with 10 years 
development to raise funds for Cancer Kids.  Ross’s fine locks fetched a 
useful $200 for the very worthwhile cause.   He’s now become this young 
dude with a trendy polished head. 
 
 

 
The clean social area 

with kitchen is functioning 
fantastically.  So now if people want to just site 
and talk or drink coffee they can. 
 

Celebrations seem to always go down a treat and 
our special July version to celebrate the 3rd year 
anniversary of our first licence to occupy was no 
different.  We had lots to eat; talked lots of talk 
and generally had a great social occasion. 
 
Food is so crucial to our special events that I 
must feature our resident chefs, Eddie and Terry.  

They never turn down the chance to show their 
cooking talent. 3 CHEERS TO THE CHEFS!!  
 
It’s impossible to show the progress with 
reconfiguring the shed bays here but trust me 
the progress is enormous.  The first workshop 
bay is basically complete and the second bay (to 
be mostly engineering) is near ready for the 
power to be activated.  John has constantly put in that continual effort as he has been able to 
get near the walls.  As soon as we have a good clean out of the surplus wall lining, shelving and 
general accumulated surplus rubbish the final bay will be ready for business. 
 
I must mention the sliding door between the 
communal area and workshops.  A real 



 
 
 

 
 

masterpiece this.  Self closing and smooth running.  Ian & John take a bow for the commitment 
to perfection and Eddie & Nelson for the paintwork. 
 
As you will understand, the workshop rebuilding has been getting in the way of our community 
projects, but recently as the workshops have been able to cope with a bit of work, a few jobs 
have been progressed to a conclusion. 
 

A prototype storage boxes for Wellington 
Cystic Fibrosis Association was handed 

over to them for comment.  We now have 
very positive feedback on that and so we are ready to 

leap into production once we sort the materials we need. 
 

Our new Joe set about building a golf 
game board for the Alzheimer’s Group at the 
Paraparaumu Community Centre.  Now complete 
and ready to hand over. 
 
You will also be interested to know that Terry, 
Alan and a variety of assistant chiefs, have finally 
completed a full set of beautiful frames for the old 
Stewart McPherson touring show posters.  The 
timber is very old heart matai recovered from old garage doors and very carefully, lightly 
planed to retain a slightly distressed look to the timber.   Just magic! 

 

 
 
 

The Dolly one in particular is very large and just stands out on the wall.  They all date from 
about 1979/80 I believe 
 
George and Richard might finally be coming to the end of the penguin nesting boxes.  With the 
demise of Mainzeal (the material supplier for the project) we had to source some alternative 
materials to complete the full batch needed.  With the workshop semi-working we managed to 
cut up suitable treated plywood for the task.  As at last Thursday all but 3 had been completed 
ready for delivery.  THREE  BIG CHEERS FOR THE PERSISTANCE OF RICHARD AND GEORGE!!! 
 


